Conservations & Coffee with DNR Fisheries Staff

Loomis Lodge – Newaygo   March 27,2018

This session was conducted by 5 Staff Members of the DNR Central Lake Michigan Mgm’t Unit.  Fremont Lake “Stakeholder” attendees were Todd Blake, Tom Moore, Norm Knorr & Erick Elgin from MSU.  

The primary topic was to discuss fishing regulation changes in 2018 with emphasis on the Muskegon River.  The participates were also asked to comment on a proposal to change the limit on Perch from 25 to 50 for future consideration.  The DNR stated that 2018 will be the 3rd year for Bass Tournament Registration that is available on the DNR website.  They indicated that 2016 had about 2,000 Bass Tournaments & 2017 about 3,000.  Fremont lake had 14 Bass Tournaments in 2017.

Topics relevant to Fremont Lake - - DNR staff encouraged participating in the Cooperative Lakes Monitoring Program (CLMP).  Only Brooks Lake in Newaygo County currently participates.  Todd has indicated that the City of Fremont Staff will be responsible for the CLMP surveys staring in 2018.  This is one of the recommendations from the MSU Water Quality Project that’s being implemented this year.  The other item discussed was Walleye Stocking.  DNR indicated that the “every other year” program is being continued.  It’s expected we’ll get about 40,000 fingerlings in 2018 that’s been our allocation recently.

The session concluded with a discussion of the DEQ Permitting process for Weed Control as it relates to the DNR prioritizing fishery issues, recreational activities & water quality concerns.  Todd, Tom & Norm reviewed the weed management practices we’ve experienced on Fremont Lake.  A plan of action that resulted from this discussion was that there should an effort to coordinate the timing of weed treatment with the Walleye Stocking date.  The DNR Staff indicated they will cooperate with this effort.  We will follow-up with the DNR & PLM to implement this improvement.
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